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Board of Police Commissioners

Tuesday, July 6, 2021 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Zoom Webinar Meeting


Board of Police Commissioners Panelists: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners Susan Moch, Dawn Egan, Peter Ottomano, Woody Bliss and David Muller

Others Present via Webinar: Chief Henion and Captain Brodacki

Attendees: Weston Residents via Webinar

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the Zoom Webinar meeting to order at 7:00 PM

This meeting is being recorded.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to approve the meeting minutes dated June 1, 2021, Police Board Commissioner Ottomano moved, the motion was seconded by Police Board Commissioner Muller and unanimously approved.

Chief Henion reported to the meeting that three officers were out in the month of June due to injuries.  The officers had to use their accumulated vacation time by the end of the fiscal year.  The Chief stated he is working with Rick Darling on reimbursements from Storm Isias.  
In addition, Chief Henion reported that the department has not received any donations or grants in the month of June.
Chief Henion reported as to the status of the facilities renovations at the Police Station by stating that some of the computer equipment needs to be completed.
The Weston Police are following safety and health precautions to mitigate COVID-19 spreading. Chief Henion stated the officers will be going back to marked patrol vehicles next month.
Additional Business for Commission Consideration – None at this time.

Discussion – “Slow Down in our Town” – Dean Robert would like to establish a go fund me page in Weston for the purpose of traffic control signs for speeding in town. Dean Roberts will put together a mission statement and forward it to Chairman Gralnick.   Commissioners Moch and Bliss will contact the town attorneys regarding the legality in accepting money from a go fund me page. 
Powers and Duties of Police Commission – Discussion – For more details, please refer to the video. 

Police Accountability Act – The Chief stated the entire bill is a legal requirement.  Mandatory drug testing, body cameras, etc.  Chairman Gralnick stated if anyone would like to discuss anything in the police accountability act we can put it on one of our agendas.
Increasing Police Department information to the public – The Chief stated when there are public safety issues Sgt. Miceli Emergency Management Director gets the information out on Facebook, media outlets and Weston-today.

Police Commissioner Badges – Discussion on when a Commissioner is no longer on the Board of Police Commission.  

Sub-Committee Reports – Commissioners Ottomano, Muller, Moch and Egan worked on the policy changes.  Police Department Policy #A0007 – “Complaints that Allege Misconduct by a Police Officer” Commissioner Ottomano said we are recommending two changes in the policy by the Board of Police Commissioners.

Commissioner Ottomano made a motion to make two changes to policy #A0007. Commissioner Egan seconded, and the vote was all in favor.

PROCEDURES

A. Internal Affairs Responsibility.

The Office of the Chief of Police has the primary oversight and authority over investigation of complaints made against employees.  Upon receipt of a complaint, the Chief of Police will assure that the complaint is assigned to the appropriate division, unit, person or designated supervisor for investigation through the appropriate chain of command, and reported to the Board of Police Commissioners.

REVIEW OF THE INVESTIGATION

     2.  The completed report of investigation, disciplinary recommendation if any and the recommended disposition shall be reviewed by the Chief of Police or the designee of the Chief of Police, and by the Board of Police Commissioners.  

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to go into Executive Session at 8:24 PM, Police Board Commissioner DiPasquale seconded, all in favor.

For more details, please refer to the video recording found here:
https://vimeo.com/572120984
The meeting adjourned at 9:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
Approved 8/3/2021




Incorporated 1787









